North Clackamas Parks and Recreation District
Sports Division

Softball Player Advisory Council

1. What is the Softball Players Advisory Council (Council)?

These are your leagues that we are operating. We want players / managers to have a voice in changes
made for the league.

The Softball Players Advisory Council will be comprised of a group of current players and managers. The
members will attend meetings via Zoom to discuss provided topics. The NCPRD Softball Coordinator will
serve as the League representative and help facilitate the discussion and answer questions.

2. Who serves on it, how long do they serve?
One representative from any one team, and three representatives per division. If a topic is covered only
impacts a single division, only those members would have a vote on it. Current divisions: Men’s
Recreation, Coed Social, Coed Recreation.

3. Who decides what is discussed?
League Administration will send an agenda to members at least seven business days prior to the
meeting. Members will have an opportunity to submit additional items for review. This must be
completed prior to the meeting.

4. How does Council interact with League Administration?
As an advisory council, this group will make recommendations to the league for improvement.

5. How are advisory decisions made?
Agenda items are discussed within the allotted time. Depending on the type of item discussed, they can
be tabled for additional discussion, vote to approve the change, vote to deny the change, or vote to
approve with modifications. If the vote is split, no change is made.

6. How do I join Council?
Complete an Softball Players Advisory Council entry form and answer a few questions including division,

role, number of years you have been participating, general availability to meet and reasons you are
interested in serving as a representative for your division.



